
IJB25. Remobilisation Update  
 

The Integration Joint Board considered a report by the Head of Integration 
which updated on progress of the plans for Remobilisation, Recovery and 
Redesign during the period of the Covid 19 pandemic. The plan was in line 
with national guidance relating to fluctuating patterns of the virus. The report 
gave a high-level summary of the current actions being undertaken. 
 
Locality teams had made some progress over the last few weeks to reduce 
the number of people awaiting packages of care and continued to explore 
ways to address unmet need. 
 
The expansion of the day service provision had been halted so that all 
available staff could continue to be deployed to support critical service 
delivery. Staff had been relocated from some areas to more critical roles to 
ensure safe ongoing delivery of vital services. There was proactive 
recruitment to a significant number of vacant posts and a wide-reaching 
recruitment campaign to fill vacancies was being launched. 
 
Review of the remobilisation plan had highlighted that whilst a significant 
proportion of actions continued to be on track there had been some areas, 
due for completion by September 2021, which had been delayed and the 
plan had been amended to reflect the revised time scale of December 2021. 
 
 
Decision 

 
The Integration Joint Board noted:- 
 
(1) the impact of systemic pressures and the impact this had on 

previously agreed timescales; 
 

(2) the current actions being undertaken by the HSCP to support the 
recovery phase of the Covid 19 pandemic, while recognising and 
maintaining a level of preparedness due to the fluctuating nature 
of the pandemic. 

 
 


